Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 10/10/07 meeting

Members (names of those in attendance in bold): William Behre, Terrence Bennett (chair), Adam Knobler, Deborah Knox, Jeffrey Osborn, Cynthia Paces (excused), Rebecca Li, Lee Ann Riccardi, Cindy Curtis, Dan Scapardine, Deborah Thompson (excused), Jeanine Vivona (vice chair)

Discussion and Actions Taken (ACTION items for committee members in red below):

1. Approved minutes from meeting on 9/26/07.
2. Old Business: TB reported that he sent The Faculty Senate/CFA Committee on Teaching Excellence Recommendations on Peer Evaluation of Teaching to Ralph E. for comment.
3. Continued review of Recommendations on Peer Evaluation of Teaching. CFA continues to deliberate on several issues, including:
a. Timeline for Open Forum: We considered the best time to solicit faculty feedback on the Recommendations. After much discussion, it was decided that CFA will carefully review and perhaps revise the Recommendations before distributing to the faculty for feedback. During this review period, we will also solicit targeted feedback (e.g., from Ralph) and may solicit feedback from department colleagues. The outcome of this review will be presented to the faculty as an interim process, with plans for a full revised process for peer evaluation of teaching in the future. An interim process is desirable to address the current inconsistencies across departments in practices related to peer evaluations of teaching. The start date for the interim process needs to be determined.
ACTION: All committee members will carefully review the Recommendations and proposed evaluation instrument prior to our next meeting on 10/24/07.

b. Formative Evaluation: There is consensus on the committee that formative evaluation is useful and should be supported with appropriate and standard procedures for reappointment/tenure and perhaps for promotion. 

c. Summative Evaluation: Despite the fact that the literature does not support the use of summative evaluation in the promotion process, there is agreement on CFA that peer evaluations can provide unique information about teaching that is not evaluated in other ways in a candidate’s materials, particularly the extent to which the content of a course is accurate, current, and complete. But three factors currently undermine the usefulness of peer evals at TCNJ: (1) the expectation of faculty that these evaluations will be primarily positive; (2) the candidate’s opportunity to exclude unfavorable evaluations from the application; and (3) the informal and unsystematic ways in which evaluators are selected in many departments. For summative evaluation to be useful, we need to change the culture of expectations, ensure that all evaluations are included in a candidate’s application, and select evaluators who are both knowledgeable about course content and able to provide honest feedback. We also discussed adding a formative element to the process, whereby the candidate responds to the feedback. 
d. Bases for Evaluation of Teaching: CFA will consider the appropriate categories of evaluation of teaching. Department disciplinary standards are one source of categories; the School’s reports of Best Teaching Practices are another source. Bases of evaluation might differ by department or by course modality (e.g., lecture, seminar, lab, field study).

ACTION: JV will send links to the Schools’ Best Practices reports to the committee for review.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanine Vivona

